
N0TES 0F THE PACT MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY,SEPTEMBER 10th 2013. 

PRESENT;  R S VAUGHAN-CHAIRMAN,COUNCILLOR R McKERLICH AND THREE 

REPRESENTATIVES. 

1 An apology for absence was received from  Mr D Cargill. 

2 The Chairman introduced PCSOs B Langdon and R Harrison. 

3 The notes of the last meeting (these had been circulated on theR & M 

Website) were received and signed as a true record. 

3 There were no matters arising that were not included in the agenda. 

4 The Cardiff Local Development Plan (CLDP) was discussed.In the latest Deposit 

Plan around 5,000 houses were to be constructed between Danes Court and 

Rhydlafar.There appeared to be no plan in place to provide new schools,medical 

and dental facilities and new hospitals to accomodate the increase in 

residents.However,of major concern was the lack of provision of public 

transport in these new areas and,in particular,access into and out of Cardiff.It 

was reiterated that the roads are already very crowded particularly the 

bottleneck in Llandaff.The plan is to be published in late September/early 

October for public consultation.Councillor Mckerlich stated that there would be 

a Public Meeting on  October the 7th and it would be held at the Radyr 

Comprehensive School.He hoped that many residents as possible would attend 

In the meanwhile,the area community councils had engaged the services of a 

Barrister who was an expert in planning matters.Councillor Mckerlich also 

pointed out that  this CLDP was not yet agreed.If there was no official plan,it 

was possible that individual developers may proceed which was also of equal 

concern. 

5 Councillor Mckeerlich spoke to his monthly report which had also been 

displayed on the R& M Website. The developments at Radyr Primary was well 

under way,discussions were under way  with Taylor Wimpey in regard to 

possible developments at the Sidings and the adoption of the roads in this area. 



The Chairman thanked the Councillor for his considerable efforts on behalf of 

the R&M Residents. 

6 The Chairman referred to a report that had been submitted by Mr D Cargill 

regarding a recent monitoring of traffic flow along Heol Isaf which had been  

performed in conjunction with the police.There were many vehicles that 

exceeded the speed limit. Warning letters had been distributed .It was hoped 

that the exercise would be repeated in the near future. 

7 A O B. 

  1 There had been an increase in poaching at a local farm,Of great concern was 

that the poachers were armed and that these activities occured after dark. 

2 There had also been an increase in  the incidences of shooting near Parc Radyr 

with increased noise levels and reports of pellets landing on properties. 

3 The advice given  was to inform the police as soon as possible. PCSO B 

Langdon  stated she would report these issues to her headquarters so that there 

would be an awareness of these incidents. 

4 P C H Thomas would investigate  and would be contacting the local farmers. 

5 The Chairman would also write to Inspector P Arkontopoulos. 

 

8 The priority for the next meeting would be a discussion regarding the CLDP. 

 

 The Chairman would call a meet in mid to late October to prepare the PACT 

Response.He hoped that a lot of residents would submit their views. 

 


